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We write in response to comments filed with the Court regarding Petition 24-04, requesting 
credit for cultural competency and reduction of bias. 

BOARD OF BAR EXAMINERS Response: The Board of Bar Examiners (BBE) has proposed a 
total limit of 12 credits for those '·specialty" categories of continuing legal education. While we 
appreciate the Board·s concerns related to substantive law, we believe the proposal would create 

significant challenges for the Board of Bar Examiners. the State Bar and those attempting to 
conform to the limitation. 

The proposed cap implies that substantive law education is always relevant to the practicing 
attorney. We again point out that the current rules do not guarantee that attorneys are taking 
substantive courses that are relevant to their practice. Caps on credits will not avoid that reality. 

In addition, the State Bar has noted shifting classification decisions for existing coursework. 
For example, where past decisions categorized courses focused on developing negotiation and 
mediation knowledge and skills as substantive law, they are now consistently being categorized 
as Law Practice Management (LPM). The rationale appears to be that they are not deemed 
"substantive·' enough. This is problematic with the current six-credit cap. Attorneys that 
practice family law, litigators, mediators, and many others that require the use of these 
techniques to properly serve their clients to the best of their abilities can only take 6 credits out 

of 30 over a two-year period. Those practitioners are being incentivized to take topics of lesser 
importance to their fields to be able to report the credits. And if they also happen to need law 
office management training related to technology or human resources, that leaves even less room 
for courses devoted to negotiation or mediation training. The current situation is problematic, 
and an additional cap creating even more limitations would only heighten these concerns. In 
addition, such a cap would create a disincentive for those attorneys seeking appropriate training 
that best meets their needs. 

The proposed 12-credit limitation would gamer considerable confusion for those attempting to 
comply. The limitation would be a '·floating" target with attorneys struggling to keep track of 
when the limit has been reached (including because courses may be described as garnering one 
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